
MISSION STATEMENT 
 

 Trinity Lutheran Church is a Christian community 
  Gathered by God,  

  Living in grace, 
  Called to love and serve. 

We do this through: 

Worship – Meeting Christ in Word and sacraments 

Hospitality – Welcoming all people into worship and fellowship 

Congregational Life – Nurturing the community of faith through faith 
formation, spiritual growth, building relationships, and caring for 
one another 

Faith in Action – Spreading God’s love through Word and service in 
the community and world 

 Today at Trinity   
 

Sunday, May 22, 2016  

 8:00 AM HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE  

 9:30 AM ADULT FORUM  

  SUNDAY SCHOOL E-O-Y CELEBRATION 

 10:45 AM HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE 

 5:30 PM YOUTH E-O-Y CELEBRATION 

 
 Opportunities This Week at Trinity 
 

Tuesday, May 24, 2016 

 12:00 PM PARISH NOTICES DEADLINE 

 7:00 PM YOGA – FELLOWSHIP HALL 
 

Saturday, May 28, 2016 

 5:30 PM SPOKEN HOLY COMMUNION – CHAPEL 
 

Sunday, May 29, 2016  - ONE SERVICE BEGINS 

 9:00 AM HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE  

 10:15 AM FELLOWSHIP TIME 

YOGA  
 

Tuesday, May 24 • 7:00 PM 

Beginning May 29, 2016 
 

 SUNDAYS 9:00 AM 
 

 SATURDAYS 5:30 PM 

ANNUAL  

Church Picnic 
 

Sunday, August 21 • 10 AM 
More details to come. 

July 18-22 
9:00 AM - 4:00 PM 

VBS 
Ages 4-12  

OUTSIDE CLEAN-UP 
WORKDAY 

 

Wednesday, June 1 
9 AM - Noon? 

  

 
PARISH NOTICES 
May 22, 2016 

201 N. Washington Street 

Valparaiso, IN 46383-4797 

 (219) 462-9624 

trinity@tlcvalpo.com 

www.tlcvalpo.com 



Opportunity for New Ministry Group  
 

Trinity members have an immediate opportunity to form a new 
ministry, an outreach group to shelter homeless men overnight 
one evening each week. Our church can provide a safe place 
for men to sleep each Monday evening from 9:00 PM until 7:00 
AM Tuesday morning. 
 

Unlike the previous shelters we have hosted, this one does not 
begin until 9:00 PM when the church is not in use, and it does 
not require any meal preparation or shower supervision. Up to 
ten men will sleep in the shelter throughout the summer begin-
ning on May 16 and ending on October 10. 
  

Interested volunteers could work the 9:00 PM until 2:00 AM 
shift or the 2:00 AM until 7:00 AM shift. Two people are needed 
for each shift; one must be male. The early shift will complete 
intake information as the men enter the building. A goal of the 
group would be to gather enough volunteers so that each 
team could work no more than once a month. 
 

Jeff Hellmers and Larry Baas will discuss the potential ministry 
during announcements at upcoming services. Interested par-
ties can join the discussion groups in Fellowship Hall after the 
early service or at the Welcome Center in the foyer after the 
late service. 

Meals for  

Homeless  

Women  

Continue 
 

Through the summer 
months, Trinity will con-
tinue providing Saturday 
evening meals for up to 
ten homeless women at 
the Housing Opportuni-
ties complex at 2001 Cal-
umet in Valparaiso. Meals 
are delivered each Satur-
day at 6:15 PM to Room 
201. 
 

Currently, four Trinity 
families have formed a 
rotational schedule with 
each family serving once 
a month. We are looking 
for, perhaps, four more 
families to join in so that 
we can expand our rota-
tion to one family serving 
every eight weeks. Of 
course, volunteers can 
sign up to serve on a par-
ticular date by adding 
your name to the sign-up 
sheet in the foyer on the 
bulletin board. For more 
information, call Mike at 
(219) 464-2151. 

RITE OF HEALING ----- MAY 29 
 

On May 29, our 9:00 AM service will include the rite of 
healing. Those who sense the need for God’s healing in 
any aspect of their lives may receive the gifts of prayer 
and of the laying on of hands and anointing with oil. 
These signs, first given in baptism, tell us again that we 
are sealed by the Holy Spirit and marked forever with 
the cross of Christ, who is health and salvation for the 
whole world. 
 

In its ministry of healing, the church does not replace 
the gifts of God that come through the scientific com-
munity, nor does it promise a cure. The church offers 
and celebrates gifts such as these: God’s presence with 
strength and comfort in time of suffering, God’s prom-
ise of wholeness and peace, and God’s love embodied in 
the community of faith. 



Are you interested in taking Holy Communion to those who  
are homebound, sick, or otherwise unable to be with us in  
worship? Trinity moving towards shared caregiving, and  

we want to be able to share your desire to help. 

Why Shared Caregiving: 
 

Our baptismal calling is to 
love our sisters and brothers 
in Christ. Caregiving comes in 
many degrees of specializa-
tion, but anyone can visit a 
sister or brother in Christ’s 
name, and Christ’s call to do 
so was extended to all of us. 
 

An interest in caregiving, in-
cluding Stephen Ministry and 
Health Ministry, sprang up 
organically at Trinity, and has 
only grown. During the call 
process, Trinity discerned 
that it wanted to see more of 
this. 
 

Lay members took up visita-
tion of the sick and home-
bound during the interim. 
This has proven rewarding 
for all involved. During the 
call process, Trinity ex-
pressed to Pastor Tim that it 
wanted to continue this, and 
he agreed that it was desira-
ble and that he would work 
to nurture it. 
 

Congregations have the habit 
of being the size that its care-
giver(s) can manage. In many 
places, one person (usually 
the pastor) is the sole visitor 
of sick and homebound per-
sons. When that is the case, 

the congregation’s growth is 
constrained by what that 
one person can manage. 
When caregiving is shared, 
the limit to growth is lifted: 
there is no limit to the num-
ber of caregivers. Put anoth-
er way, if we want Trinity to 
grow, we do well if, from the 
outset of Pastor Tim’s time 
here, we operate in a way 
that allows us to grow. 
 

What We’re Seeking: 
 

Members interested in visit-
ing the sick, homebound, etc. 
This is not the same as Ste-
phen Ministry, though it is 
not exclusive of it. Stephen 
Ministry and Lay Visitation 
may overlap (and probably 
will). This would be coordi-
nated regular visitation of 
the hospitalized, the sick, 
and the homebound. The 
goal is regular taking of Holy 
Communion to those who 
cannot be present at wor-
ship, and spending time with 
them in Christ’s name. 
 

People willing to work in con-
cert with Health Ministry, Ste-
phen Ministry, and the Pastor. 
Picture caregiving at Trinity 
as a mobile: if you push any 
one part the others move, 

but no one part drives the 
whole thing and its move-
ment is never the same 
twice. You need not become 
part of the Health Ministry 
or Stephen Ministry team to 
share in this work.  
 

Commitment to regular visit-
ation and regular team hud-
dle. Lay Communion Visitors 
will meet regularly to share 
experiences. We may in the 
course of our visits feel that 
a referral to Health Ministry, 
Stephen Ministry, or the Pas-
tor is needed. Regular gath-
erings allow us to keep all 
informed. Moreover, care-
givers need care. This is time 
when Pastor Tim will work 
closely with visitation minis-
ters. 
 

For more information  
or to get involved,  

contact:  
 

PASTOR TIM  
prtim@tlcvalpo.com 

 
KAREN HERNES  

karenhernes@gmail.com  
 

NAN PAARLBERG  
nanpaar@frontier.com 

mailto:prtim@tlcvalpo.com
mailto:karenhernes@gmail.com
mailto:nanpaar@frontier.com


Trinity Softball Season is Upon Us 
 

It is that time of year again when the flowers are 
blooming, the temperatures are rising...yes, I said 
rising, hopefully God is listening...and the sound of 

cheering crowds and the crack of bats means baseball season is 
in full swing and softball season for Trinity's Awesome Softball 
Team is just around the corner. It has already been an exciting 
baseball season with both the Cubs and the Sox holding first 
place in their respective divisions. And now the Duneland 
Church Softball League is ready to begin another season of fun 
and fellowship with our brothers and sisters from churches 
around the Duneland area. There are twelve regular season 
games, which will be played at either Immanuel Field on the 
southeast corner of the Immanuel Lutheran Church property 
just off Sturdy Road and Vineyard Field just south of US 30, 
right turn under the viaduct on Martinal Road, a quarter of a 
mile off Sturdy Road. All games will have a 6:15 PM first pitch 
and usually conclude in about an hour and a half. There is no 
significant seating at either venue, so bring your favorite lawn 
chair and cheer us on. 
 

Trinity's Awesome Softball Team's  
2016 Game Schedule 

 

• Memorial Day Week  NO GAME 

• Monday, June 6  vs. Grace/First Presbyterian @ Immanuel Field 

• Monday, June 13  vs. South Haven Christian @ Immanuel Field 

• Monday, June 20  vs, Valley Baptist @ Immanuel Field 

• Friday, July 1  vs. Gracepoint @ Immanuel Field 

• Friday, July 8  vs. Christ Lutheran @ Vineyard Field 

• Friday, July 15  vs. Grace/First Presbyterian @ Immanuel Field 

• Monday, July 18  vs. South Haven Christian @ Immanuel Field 

• Friday, July 29  vs. Valley Baptist @ Vineyard Field 

• Friday, August 5  vs. Gracepoint @ Immanuel Field 

• Monday, August 8  vs. Christ Lutheran @ Immanuel Field 
 

Our double elimination tournament will be on 
 Saturday, August 13 at Fairgrounds Park Softball Diamonds. 

 

If you are interested in playing on the team,  
please contact Marty Swinehart at   

martinswinehart16@gmail.com or see me in church. 
 

Hope to see many fans at the games this year  
and have a wonderful and blessed summer! 

NAME TAGS -----    
Yes, again!    

 

I will be sending in some 
new orders for name tags. 
The cost is $6.00 for the 
clasp type and $7.00 for 
the magnet type, paid to 
me after you receive your 
name tag. I just need your 
name to send in with the 
order. This is a piece of 
“jewelry” that you do not 
want to be without! Con-
tact Pat at:  
 

(219) 462-6222 
pat_hellmers@yahoo.com  

This  

Sunday’s  

altar  

flowers  

are given to the  

glory of God  

in thanksgiving for   

the baptism of 
 

Porter Maassel 
Freismuth 

 

May 22, 2016 
 

Grandson of  
 

Mark & Chris  

Maassel 
 

Son of  
 

Jill & Ryan  

Freismuth 

mailto:pat_hellmers@yahoo.com


For Friends & Family  

Names will appear for approximately one month. If you wish a name “renewed,”  
call (219) 462-9624 before noon on Wednesday for Sunday’s parish notices. 

For the Parish: 

THOSE IN NEED: 

Sandi Anderson 
Roy Austensen 
Brandon Brkljac 

Eden Preston 
Lois Stanley 

Rachel Swanson 
Susan Swanson 

 

AVALON SPRINGS: Eva Kingston 
 

PINES VILLAGE: Eva Jane Fryer 
 

RITTENHOUSE: Ethel Roberts 

NAME: FRIEND/RELATIVE OF: 

Cindy (& family) Marty Swinehart 
Bridgette (aunt) Valerie Webdell 
Lucas Arlene & Will Gross 
Marsha Larry & Ann Baas 
Linda (sister) Barbara Pearson 
Garlan (brother-in-law) Barbara Pearson 
Jim (cousin) Larry & Ann Baas 
Daisy (aunt) Richard & Vel Schultz 
Raymond  Richard & Vel Schultz 
Audrey (cousin) Richard & Vel Schultz 
Mike (father) Matt & Karen Hernes 

NAME: FRIEND/RELATIVE OF: 

Brian Richard & Vel Schultz 
Carrie (niece) Richard & Vel Schultz 
Randy  Richard & Vel Schultz 
Janet (sister) Richard & Vel Schultz 
Bob (brother) Richard & Vel Schultz 
Tom Richard & Vel Schultz 
David & family Christine Cawby 
Arlene & family Christine Cawby 
Brandon (brother-in-law) Matt & Karen Hernes 
Thomas (grandson) George Reichler 

Prayer Requests 

Being the 
Church…  

 

Each Sunday, we  join to-
gether to worship, praise, 
and give thanks. Each of us 
is aware that our lives as 
people of God give us op-
portunities to be the 
Church every day of the 
week. Here are opportuni-
ties to bring a Christian 
presence to activities going 
on in our community: 
 

 LGBT, life-gets-better-
together, a peer support 
group  for gay, lesbian, bi-
sexual, trans-gender men, 
women, teen (w/parent 
permission), and question-
ing community members 
takes place Thursdays at 
6:00 PM at the  Dayspring 
Counseling Center, 1005 
N. Campbell Street. For 
more information, call or 
email  (219) 364-2732  or 
rochse@pcfcc.org. 

We give thanks and praise to God  

for our newest members  
 

Porter Maassel Freismuth 

Allison Nicole Nietert 

Brooke Leighann Nietert  

Lucas Michael Nietert 
 

who are received today by the rite of Holy Baptism. 
 

The parents of Porter are  
Chris & Ryan Freismuth. 

 

The parents of Allison, Brooke, and Lucas are  
Sarah & Michael Nietert. 

Volunteers Needed For Our 
 

OUTSIDE CLEAN-UP 
WORKDAY 

 

WED., JUNE 1 • 9 AM - NOON? 
 

Any questions, please contact Gary Behrens. Thank you! 



 
     Trinity Photo  
          Directory  
 

Thank you to those of 
you who have had your 
picture taken for the 
new Trinity photo direc-
tory. We will continue to 
take photographs, so if 
you have not had your 
picture taken yet, one of 
our photographers will 
be standing by the mail-
boxes for that purpose. 
Remember that you 
don’t have to “dress up” 
for your photograph 
since it is only a head and 
shoulders view and will 
probably be printed in 
black and white. 
 

In addition, we would 
like everyone to com-
plete one of the infor-
mation forms in the Par-
ish Notices so that we 
can have your correct 
information to include in 
the directory. This will 
also help us update our 
record-keeping software 
in the church office. 
 

If you have any questions or 
concerns, contact one of the 
Hospitality Team members:  

 

ANN BAAS 

JAN BLODGET 

PAT HELLMERS (CHAIR) 

KAY KIELPIKOWSKI 

TOM MUCHESKO 

TERRY PAARLBERG  

JUDY PHILLIPS 

 
WALK & TALK / WALKING TOGETHER 
WITH SCRIPTURE – Available at the 
Health Ministry table are weekly read-

ings/prayers for the month of May. These are intended as a 
devotional to be used while you walk with a friend, a group, or 
by yourself. Please pick one up and enjoy enriching your walk. 
 

YOGA – Tuesday evenings at 7 PM instructor Suzanne Chick 
leads us in some basic yoga poses. Beginners and experienced 
are all invited. $20 for a 6 class punch card, or $5 per class.   
 

LYME DISEASE AWARENESS MONTH – Lyme disease and other 
tick borne diseases have been on the rise in the past few years, 
and are prevalent here in the Midwest. Stop by our Health Min-
istry to pick up the Ticks and Lyme Disease Fact Sheet. Protect 
yourself and your family this summer! More information is 
available at: http://www.cdc.gov/ticks/. 

From the Deaconess…  
 

Envelope Board - The envelope board is back to help raise 
funds for the youth Mission Trip to Wayne County, NY, June 18
-24. Simply take an  envelope off the board, fill it with cash or a 
check for the number amount listed on the envelope, fill out 
the front, and turn it in through the offering plate. Thank you!  
 

If you have any questions, please contact:  
 

BARB HERZINGER  
(219) 462-9624, ext. 4 

bherzinger@tlcvalpo.com  

Summer Worship Schedule  

Begins May 29 
 

From May 29 (Memorial Day weekend) through September 
4 (Labor Day weekend), we will have one Sunday service 
at 9:00 AM followed by fellowship time. The Saturday service 
schedule is unchanged. This is a wonderful time to reconnect 
with those you don’t normally see because they worship at a 
service you don’t regularly attend. Also, watch for more infor-
mation about “summer choir” singing opportunities. 

http://www.cdc.gov/ticks/


From the Hospitality Team ------  
Welcoming Ideas 

 

At Trinity, we have been welcomed and blessed by God to 
be part of a Christian congregation. How do we extend 
that welcome and blessing to others? 
 

The following ideas are from The Lewis Center for Church 
Leadership:  “50 Ways to Welcome New People.” We 
have selected a few and revised them somewhat to 
match our situation. Here are some practical suggestions 
for being welcoming to visitors and newcomers: 
 

• Be intentional about greeting people you don’t 
know. 

 

• If you’re not sure if someone is a member or a visi-
tor, say “I don’t think we’ve met before.” 

 

• Invite people to fellowship time, Adult Forum, 
and Sunday School, and instead of directing them, 
accompany them to that place. 

 

• If you see new people standing alone before or af-
ter church, or sitting alone during the fellowship 
time, ask the friends you are talking with to excuse 
you while you greet the visitors or newcomers. 

 

• Invite visitors or newcomers to join groups or com-
mittees at Trinity and Bible studies, social gather-
ings such as our yearly picnic, and other church 
events. 

 

• Encourage newcomers to “get connected with ac-
tivities or groups” such as the Social Ministry 
Team, Hospitality Team, Property Committee, mu-
sical groups, youth activities, Altar Guild, Stephen 
Ministries, Health Ministry, worship assistants, and 
more. 

 

• Introduce visitors or newcomers to others, espe-
cially someone who may have a common interest, 
such as another parent with young children, a 
teacher, or a musician. 

 

• Try to remember names and wear your own name 
tag to identify yourself. 

Christian  
Food Pantry 

 

April families served: 233; 
people 572. Numbers served 
are holding steady and dimin-
ishing supplies will be replen-
ished by the postal service 
collections on May 14. Hope-
fully that will hold the sup-
plies through the summer. A 
wide variety of food items 
are donated through that 
collection which then offers 
clients choices of items they 
need or can use. All items 
donated do not have to be 
the large size. Smaller sizes 
work well for supplying the 
number of smaller families 
served at the pantry. A re-
minder for the Kid’s Kits: 6 
oz. fruit drinks, small bags of 
snack chips or cookies, toma-
to and chicken noodle soups, 
plus fruit, applesauce, and 
pudding cups. Basic giv-
ing items often forgotten: 
tuna (in water), pork ‘n’ 
beans, cereals, canned fruit 
and bathroom tissues. Any 
and all donations are always 
appreciated!  
 

Thank you for  
caring and sharing,  

 

Nan, Anne, and Sharon 



 

MAY 22 - Stephen Ministry Information & Coffee Talk.  
 

This will be the last Adult Forum until fall of 2016. 
 

Jane Schreiner and  Norm & Pat Hellmers  

Stephen Ministry Invitation to  

Information and Coffee Talk 

Stephen Ministry is going 
strong at Trinity Lutheran 
Church. Our 13 trained care-
givers have been providing 
visits to care receivers for 
nearly three years, a ministry 
coordinated with our pastor 
and health ministry team. 
Our Stephen Ministry leader-
ship team is also delighted 
that Trinity is collaborating 
with several congregations in 
our area to provide training, 
ongoing education, and even 
referrals. Trinity can be 

proud of this program and 
the service it provides to 
people who are experiencing 
challenges in their lives. 
 

As we anticipate the next 
training series, our team is 
seeking Trinity members who 
might participate. We are 
looking for people with car-
ing hearts, good relationship 
skills, and a desire to be of 
service. That could be you!   
 

Come on Sunday, May 22, 
9:45 AM in Room 105/107 for 

an “information coffee talk” 
with some of our Stephen 
ministers and leaders. We will 
share with you how the pro-
gram works, what is involved 
in training, and how both you 
and your care receiver could 
benefit. 
 

We hope you will prayerfully 
consider this invitation. You 
are welcome to talk to any of 
the Stephen leaders or minis-
ters in advance. 

Stephen Ministry Leaders: 
 

ANN BAAS, annlbaas@gmail.com  
GEORGE REICHLER, yawlwatchthis@msn.com 
DIANE MARTEN, diane.marten@valpo.edu  
DAVE EICKEMEYER, daeickemeyer@gmail.com  
SUSAN SWANSON, sjskukana@aol.com 

Stephen Ministers: 
 

DONNA GIERSE, dgierse@comcast.net 
DOT PAKAN, dpakan2@comcast.net 
JEFF OSTERHOUT, j.osterhout@comcast.net 
MIKE RENEHAN, renehan.michael@yahoo.com 
NAN PAARLBERG, nanpaar@frontier.com 
RUTH CAVANAUGH, cavanaugh356@comcast.net 
TERRY PAARLBERG, tpaarlberg@frontier.com 

TERRY SAUER, sauer.terry6@gmail.com 

Attention All Facebook Enthusiasts! 
 

This is a reminder that Trinity Lutheran Church has a Facebook page that you 
can ‘friend.’ We will be posting more of our upcoming events on this social media such as 
Adult Forum topics, yoga and Zumba classes, Holden Evening Prayer, game night, etc.  
 

Please take a moment to share  these opportunities with your FB friends. You can also turn 
on notifications from TLC so that you don't miss a thing. Let’s share our light and love in our 
community.                                                                                                                ---------- The Hospitality Team 

mailto:annlbaas@gmail.com
mailto:yawlwatchthis@msn.com
mailto:diane.marten@valpo.edu
mailto:daeickemeyer@gmail.com
mailto:sjskukana@aol.com


 Worship Servers 

SERVICE  SATURDAY, MAY 21 SATURDAY, MAY 28 
  5:30 PM 5:30 PM  
 

Presiding Minister       The Rev. Dr.  The Rev. Dr.  
  Timothy A. Leitzke Timothy A. Leitzke 

 
SERVICE  SUNDAY, MAY 22 SUNDAY, MAY 29 
  8:00 AM & 10:45 AM 9:00 AM  (One Service) 
 

Presiding Minister  The Rev. Dr.  The Rev. Dr.  
  Timothy A. Leitzke Timothy A. Leitzke 
 

Minister of Music  Cheryl Dieter Cheryl Dieter 
 

Musicians 
  Congas  Ethan Preston Ethan Preston 
  EWI (Electronic Wind Inst.)   Harlan Bjornstad Harlan Bjornstad 
  Guitar  Paul Schreiner Paul Schreiner  
 

Choir 8:00 Handbell Choir  
 10:45 Adult Choir  
 

Acolyte 8:00 Sam Burow-Flak Sophie DeRuntz 
 10:45  Anthony Traficanti  
 

Assisting Minister 8:00 Diane Marten Barb Herzinger 
 10:45 Lindsay Fertig  
 

Communion Assts. 8:00  Patricia Cummings Juanagene Nietert 
  Bob & Edith Young Christine Cawby 
 10:45  Christine Cawby Janet Wade 
  Terri Gingerich  
  George Reichler  
  

Greeters 8:00  Kandyce Hannon Norm & Pat Hellmers 
  Chuck Anderson Kirsten Renehan 
 10:45  Len & Diann Ptacek  
 

Lectors 8:00   Kandyce Hannon Paul Mache 
 10:45  Nicole Lee  
 

Ushers 8:00  Mike Delliquadri Mike Renehan 
*offering only  Gary & Lene Behrens Christine Cawby 
  Chuck Anderson* Madi Mayernik 
 10:45  Scott, Max, Brett, & Reese Mayernik 
   Cassie Otterbacher  
 

Secure Offering 8:00  Mike Delliquadri Mike Renehan 
 10:45  Scott Otterbacher  
 

Bread Baker    Pat Hellmers Diann Ptacek 
 

Altar Guild   Pat & Norm Hellmers Pat & Norm Hellmers 
  Judy & Roger Phillips Judy & Roger Phillips 
 

Fellowship Time  Otterbacher family   
     
     

2016  

IN-KY Synod 

Assembly 

In-Kind  

Service Project 
 

 
      Personal Care Kits 

  

There will be a box in the 
foyer for collecting items 
for Lutheran World 
Relief Personal Care Kits 
to take to the Synod 
Assembly in June. If 
you'd like to help, you 
can donate: 
 

•  One light-weight bath 
size towel (20”x40” 
to 52”x27”), dark 
color recommended 

 

•  Two or three bath 
size bars  of soap 
equaling up to 8-9 oz., 
any brand, in original 
wrapping 

 

•  One adult-size 
toothbrush in its 
original packaging 

 

•  One sturdy comb, 
remove packaging 

 

 One metal nail clipper 
(attached file 
optional); remove 
packaging 

 

•  Ribbon ----- minimum 36 
inches per health kit 



Staff Office 
Schedule 

 

Pastor Tim’s office hours 
are Mondays 9:00 AM to 
noon, and Wednesdays & 
Thursdays noon to 2:00 
PM. Outside office hours, 
please call (219) 462-9624, 
ext. 3. 
 

Deaconess Barb’s office 
hours are Tuesdays and 
Thursdays 10:00 AM to 
noon and Wednesdays 
3:00-5:00 PM. Outside of 
office hours, Deaconess 
Barb may be reached at 
(219) 561-3887. 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 

Holiday  
Office Hours 

 

Office hours for May 25-
26 will be 9:00 AM to 
noon. The office will be 
closed May 27 & 30. 
Parish Notices will be due 
by noon on Tue., May 24. 

STAFF 
 

Pastor 
THE REV. DR. TIMOTHY A. LEITZKE 
(443) 282-8680  (c) 
prtim@tlcvalpo.com  
 

Deaconess 
DEACONESS BARB HERZINGER 
(219) 561-3887 
deaconessbarb@comcast.net  
 

Minister of Music 
CHERYL E. DIETER 
(219) 242-0707 
cedieter@comcast.net 
 

Preschool Director 
NANCY J. MOSELEY 
(219) 531-9534 
nancyjmoseley@hotmail.com  

 

Administrative Assistant 
BETTY SERGENT 
(219) 462-9624 
bsergent@tlcvalpo.com 

CONGREGATION COUNCIL 
 

NORMAN R. AMUNDSEN 
(219) 462-2649 
nr_amundsen@yahoo.com 
  

President 
DAVID P. BUROW-FLAK 
(219) 465-5754 
dburowflak@gmail.com 
 

Secretary 
CHRISTINE CAWBY 
(219) 252-8530 
christine.cawby@gmail.com 
 

MICHAEL DELLIQUADRI 
(219) 464-2151 
mdelliqu@gmail.com 
 

ERMA EICHHORN 
(219) 462-0996  
dleich@comcast.net 
 

Financial Secretary 
MICHAEL J. KINSEY 
(317) 385-7259 
mandlk1@frontier.com 
 

Vice-President 
REBECCA L. LUTZ 
(219) 462-2660 
chlutz01@comcast.net 
 

PAUL MACHE 
(219) 728-1845 
paul_mache@yahoo.com 
 

Youth Representative 
MADI MAYERNIK 
(219) 241-9818  
hippolegs@hotmail.com 
  

THOMAS G. MUCHESKO 
(708) 209-8042 
muchesko@gmail.com 
 

PAUL M. PARSONS 
(312) 758-3812 
paulmparsons@gmail.com 
 

JANE K. SCHREINER 
(219) 462-0304 
janeschreiner@hotmail.com 
 

MARTIN R. SWINEHART 
(219) 462-7067 
martinswinehart16@gmail.com 

 
Treasurer 
MICHAEL F. RENEHAN 
(219) 462-6061 

Key Financial Items 
And Attendance  

 

1.  Offerings for  
     General Operations: 

 

 Last Week Year-To-Date 

 $5,042 $101,634 
 

2.  Benevolence sent to 
      IN/KY Synod: 

 

 Last Week Year-To-Date 

 $504 $10,163 
 

3.  Attendance:  
 Last Week 

 163 
 

1. The offerings total for general 
fund excludes any designated 
or restricted gifts. 

2. Trinity Lutheran Church is a 
“tithing” congregation. We 
send the Indiana/Kentucky 
Synod 10% of our general fund 
offerings each week. 

3. Attendance at all services last 
week through last Sunday. 

Notice of 
Hospitalization 

 

Please notify the church 
office at (219) 462-9624 if 
you or a loved one is 
hospitalized or recovering 
at home and wishes a 
visit. Because of the 
HIPAA laws, that infor-
mation is not shared by 
the hospital. 



Volunteers Needed for Vacation Bible School 
 

JULY 18-22, 2016  
 

 PRESCHOOL/KDGN: 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM 
 1ST-5TH GRADES: 9:00 AM -   4:00 PM 

 
.ŜŦƻǊŜ ±.{Σ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ōȅΥ 

 

όŎƘŜŎƪ ƻƴŜ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜύ 
 

  Praying for teachers, staff, children and their families   Providing craft materials 
 

  Gathering props for decorations   Preparing craft materials 
 

  Distributing publicity materials  Planning publicity 
 

  Painting banners, backdrops, sets, etc.  Decorating 
 

  Assisting with special events  Pre-registering children 
   Providing dinner for helpers on Sun., July 17 
   Providing dinner for helpers on Thurs., July 21  Contacting local business to donate 
   Helping in kitchen at Ice Cream Social, Thurs. July 21  food and other items for VBS 

 
5ǳǊƛƴƎ ±.{Σ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŀǊŜŀǎΥ 

 

όǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ  ȅƻǳǊ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎύ 
 

(Guides: Adults and/or teens take small groups of children around to various rotation centers for activities 
and help them if they need assistance.) 

 

GUIDES:  4 year olds  5 year olds  Kindergarten  1st Grade 
 

  2nd Grade  3rd Grade  4th Grade  5th Grade 
 

HELP WITH:  Kitchen  Registration  Publicity 

  
Name  _________________________________________________________________   
 
Phone  _______________________  Email  ___________________________________  
 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ±ŀŎŀǝƻƴ .ƛōƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ƛǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ  
5ŜŀŎƻƴŜǎǎ .ŀǊō IŜǊȊƛƴƎŜǊ ŀǘ όнмфύ псн-фснпΣ ŜȄǘΦ пΦ 

 
PLEASE RETURN THIS PAGE TO DEACONESS BARB OR THE CHURCH OFFICE. 
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